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INTERNAL AUDIT REPORT 

DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES 

PERFORMANCE AUDIT 

PROCUREMENT CARD MANAGEMENT 

Audit Committee Submittal Date: 05/16/2024



Internal Audit Unit 

SUMMARY 

Background 

The Department of Finance performed a performance audit of the Sacramento County 
Department of General Services (DGS) procurement card (P-Card) management. 

Audit Objective 

Our audit was conducted to examine DGS’ P-Card management and evaluate the adequacy of 
DGS’ internal controls over P-Card management for the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023. 

Summary 

We noted issues regarding periodic reviews, intranet site, training requirement, P-Card 
documentation maintenance, and manual update. No other issues noted.  













County of Sacramento 
Department of General Services (DGS) 

Procurement Card (P-Card) Management 
Risk-Based Performance Audit 

For the Period July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023 
Current Findings, Observation, and Recommendations 

ATT 1 

Effect 
DGS not verifying cardholders' training or suspending cardholders who are past 
due on their training, may lead to misuse if the card holder is not aware of any new 
policies and procedures. Additionally, DGS is not in compliance with the manual.

Recommendation 
We recommend DGS verify cardholders' training at least annually and suspend 
cardholders' P-Card privileges or take proper action if they are past-due. 

Management Response 
CAPSD agrees that cardholder's training should be regularly verified. To best 
address this condition, regular, automated audits should be made. LMS (My 
Learning System) is the master record keeper for all County training, including 
Peard. It is automated and is managed by the Department of Personnel Services 
(DPS). LMS sends out computer generated notices to all participants that their 
renewal training is coming due. CAPSD recommends that we utilize this automated 
tool to verify cardholder's training compliance. CAPSD can then audit the LMS 
training reports annually. In addition, it is incumbent on the Unit Program 
Coordinator (UPC) in their role to manage the training of participants in the 
program whether they receive notices or not. Training is a shared responsibility 
beginning with the cardholders, DPS, Peard Administrator and the UPC for each 
department. 

4. P-Card Documentation Maintenance

Condition 
During our fieldwork, we noted that DGS did not have all required or updated 
documents on file for the 19 out of 20 cardholders selected for testing. Except for 
one cardholder tested, all other 18 cardholders' documentation on file was not 
complete or not all updated. The missing and outdated documents included P-Card 
application files and Single Transaction Limit (STL) Increase Request forms prior 
to this audit period from July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023. 

Criteria 
According to Appendix E Section X of the Manual, the Program Administrator's 
responsibilities include "updating account information as necessary" and 
"maintaining the files and profiles of cardholders". 
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